11393

Attachment A


AMES LAKE FOREST
Project Benefits and Description:
The 446 acre Ames Lake Forest is one of the single largest ownerships in the 300 sq. mi. King County rural area.  Owned by the Port Blakely Company for over 130 years, the property is zoned RA-10 but mostly RA-5 and is ripe for an estimated 78 units of residential development.  Ames Lake Forest sits strategically at the confluence of the Tolt and Snoqualmie Rivers, on the Western Rim of the Snoqualmie Valley.  It is above one of only four reaches below the Falls where endangered Chinook Salmon actually spawn.  It is immediately adjacent to the 565 acre Tolt-McDonald Park.  If preserved, Ames Lake Forest would protect forever a contiguous block of over 1,000 acres in private forestry, public open space, trails, ballfields, and passive use.  It increases the size of the “green wall,” a growing network of permanently protected public lands separating the urban from the rural area between Pierce and Snohomish Counties.  For these reasons, preservation of the Ames Lake Forest is a high priority for the King County Executive.

The proposed voluntary conservation initiative will be accomplished in two phases.  The first phase will acquire all development rights available from Ames Lake through the King County TDR Program.  In exchange, a permanent conservation easement for private forestry purposes will be granted to King County.  This will eliminate all development rights and set the stage for a subsequent transfer to one or more existing or proposed receiving area’s located including the King County Rural, and Urban Unincorporated area’s or into Seattle’s Denny Triangle.  Additional TDR receiving site interlocal agreements are being developed with Seattle and several suburban cities.

The public outreach process used so far by the Community, King County and Port Blakely has generated strong public support for the preservation initiative.  The landowner and King County staff  participated in a September, 2001 community meeting advertised and sponsored by the Ames Lake Community Club.  This meeting allowed staff to describe the relatively new land use principles (in the NW) supporting implementation of a TDR Program.  The 75 participants from the Ames Lake and surrounding neighborhood’s support preservation of the Ames Lake Forest as does the Mountains to Sound Greenway Trust, the King County Conservation Futures Citizens Oversight Committee and the King County Rural Forest Commission.

The total amount requested in the 2002-2007 CIP includes $500,000 in USFS Title III funds, plus $800,000 in local REET and $950,000 in Conservation Futures Funding.  The local contribution of  $1,750,000 in King County reflects the strong commitment to protect this strategic forestland.  Based on values established in an appraisal currently in progress, USFS funds will be used to acquire development rights.  

